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Carlingford Community Newsletter 

August  Edition  

 

Heritage News   

In Carlingford Heritage Centre, weôre just completing another successful summer season ï the seventh 

ï of Zoe Conway, John McIntyre and Friends' Sunday afternoon concerts. Itôs becoming a familiar but 

always iconic image to see our two resident artists and their special guests performing before the 

radiant backdrop of our beautiful stained glass window (see our Facebook pages for reports on the 

events of the last few weeks).  

 

As ever, Zoe Conway and John McIntyre have consistently charmed home crowd and visitors alike with 

their laid-back mastery of the traditional and newly commissioned music. And what company they 

keep! Week after week, they have treated us to the enchantment and sheer pleasure of listening to some 

of the most creative and talented musicians in Ireland today: from the wonderful Lisa Hannigan, 
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Armagh concertina player and composer Niall Vallely, the inimitable Mundy and accordionist Damian 

Mullane, to the company of children whoôll be our musicians of the future. The series culminates on 

28
th
 August when Zoe and John are joined by Riverdance creator, Bill Whelan, with whom Zoe worked 

in the original Riverdance. Tickets for this final concert are ú10, if any remain! 

From August 26
th
 to 28

th
 Carlingford Heritage Centre is host to the annual Summer Conference of the 

Humanist Movement. This year's theme is Humanism and the Climate Crisis. Speakers include: John 

Barry, Professor of Green Political Economy at QUB, speaking on Climate Justice; well known 

journalist and campaigner Eamonn McCann, speaking on Paths to Sustainability; Caitriona Ruane, 

MLA, speaking on Climate Change; Kate Ruddock, speaking for Friends of the Earth; and architect 

and TV presenter Duncan Stewart, sharing his passion for conservation and the built environment. As 

always the conference provides a forum for lively, topical and informed debate. More information on 

the Humanist Movement is available from its website.  

Dundalk Chamber of Commerce has issued an appeal for things to see and do within a 45 minute drive 

of Dundalk, which for even the most conscientious of drivers must surely include all of Carlingford and 

Cooley. They say that this should ideally include hidden gems that many people may not be aware of. 

Our own Peter Finegan, member of the Tourism committee in Dundalk Chamber and treasured gem 

himself, is compiling a list of interesting places to experience for a local information leaflet. You can 

send your suggestions directly to Peter (peterfinegan@gmail.com) or to us at Carlingford Heritage 

Centre for forwarding to him. Peter will be working on this project over the next few weeks so we are 

all asked to send in our ideas as soon as possible to ensure that they are included. The finished flyers 

will be placed in tourist offices and tourism providers in due course. 

 

 

Carlingford & Cooley Tourism Association News 

The biggest festival of the year finally arrived, and after all the months of planning it was finally show 

time. The Carlingford and Cooley Tourism Association held the opening ceremony in the Carlingford 

Arms on Thursday the 8
th

 of August, when everyone got to meet our wonderful Oyster Pearls for the first 

time, it was a great night of entertainment for the Pearls with their family and friends all cheering them on 

for the fun weekend ahead. 

Below is a picture of the Opening Night with the amazing compare Olive chatting one of the Pearls, 

Ciara. 

 

The Fashion Show was held on Friday night in McKevitts Village Hotel. This evening was a huge hit with 

the Pearls and their escorts as they all got to dress up and strut their stuff on the catwalk.  However, the 

Pearls had competition as for the first time not all the attention was on them, as a few of the Escorts stole 

the lime light on the night. Some of the boutiques in the town were kind enough to loan dresses for the 

night which proved to be a huge hit with the Pearls. 

mailto:peterfinegan@gmail.com
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The picture below is of Olive with the wonderful escorts all ready for the Fashion Show. 

 

Saturday was a great day in the town, with all of our Pearls out and about for the day, the streets were 

packed with entertainment with lovely stalls set up in the tennis courts. 

The Pearls had the opportunity to play with children at the sailing club hunting for shells, it was the 

chance for them to let the big kid inside them out and have a little fun before the big competition on the 

following night. 

After the shell hunt, the Pearls got to experience the life of a farmer as they turned their hands to sheep 

shearing. Our local farmer Peter Shields kindly took some of his flock into town so that the girls could 

give them a nice new haircut. Thankfully all the sheep survived unharmed and we might even have some 

new farmers in the making. 

   

Sunday was the day the girls had all been waiting for, the final judging was to be held in the Four Seasons 

Hotel. However, the girls still had more mingling to do before it was time to put on the glad rags and 

dress to impress to see who the 2016 Oyster Pearl would be. 

The girls were once again around the town again for the day, taking part in some dancing and enjoying 

the pipe band leading them through the crowd. They also made their way to the hospitality tent for an 

Oyster eating contest where both Pearls and their escorts tried the lovely fresh Oysters supplied by 

Morgans Fine Fish. 
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Once the street activities had come to an end for the day, all the Pearls made their way to the Four 

Seasons Hotel to get ready for the big night.  

Olive was the host for the evening once again and a great host she was, as all our Pearls were made at 

ease with Olive standing beside them. The Pearls showed off their skills and entertained the audience. 

Before their crowning, it was time to announce ôEscort of the Yearõ and all the Pearls got to vote on who 

they thought had made the best impression over the past few days. The vote was in and the winner was 

the announced as Kyle. 

 

Then the serious discussions began on who would be crowned the Oyster Pearl 2016. 

The judges took their time in making a decision, but Ciara Barryõs name was finally read out and the 

room erupted with cheers. The shocked look on Ciaraõs face was priceless, all the girls were absolutely 

delighted for Ciara as she was 100% a deserving winner. 

Ciara was presented with her beautiful crown and named Oyster Pearl 2016. 
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All Pictures supplied by Visit Carlingford. 

On behalf of everyone at the Carlingford and Cooley Tourism Association we would like to say a huge 

thank you to all our Sponsors as we really could not run such a wonderful event without all of your help. 

Lastly, congratulations to Ciara on becoming the new Oyster Pearl , we really look forward to working 

with you over the year to come. 

 

The Foy Centre 
 

The Foy Centre has had a very busy August. Irish dancers from around the world used the Centre for 

practising their routines and dances.  

 

On the 6th and 7th of August we hosted both The Cooley Thriller mountain bike race and The 3 Tenors.  
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The mountain bike race attracted bikers from all over the country and was a great success organised 

by John Mc Cabe. What a man!  

 

 

 

The 3 Tenors concert on the same evening was a great show which touched the heart strings of 

everyone present. They sang every type of music from light opera to jazz, pop, rock ón roll, and 

received two standing ovations.  

They are returning in November, tickets are 25 euro and it will be the best money you ever spent! 

 

Last week end we hosted the general conference of the Socialist Party.  

 

We also helped to organise The Community Mass which was organised to tempt people back to our 

church as it is still a vital part of our community. It was well attended and the singing was inspiring. 

We had a cup of tea afterwards and isn't that what community is all about! 

 

Carlingford Tidy Towns 
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The Carlingford to Omeath coastline now has a ô2 minute cleanõ notice board inviting walkers of the 

Greenway to borrow and return a litter picker and bags to go and conduct their own beach cleaning 

sessions.  Thanks to Clean Coasts for allocating one to Carlingford Tidy Towns and to Carlingford 

Marina for agreeing to look after it. 

 

Painting the Town 

 

       
 

The significant amount of effort to first clean and then repaint the rather disgusting old litter bins in the 

town by one of our committee members should be highly applauded. Not many would take on the task 

to bring them back to a standard befitting of the town! 

 

       


